
East 
I open on a sad note with the news of the passing 

of Neil Thomas, our Executive Director. He died in ¡ M I 
February. I had the pleasure of meeting Neil on various 
occasions, including BTME. He will be a great loss to J H j L 
our Association. Our thoughts and condolences go out I 
to his family at this difficult time. 

On a happier note Richard Mullen, a former Section member, and his 
wife, Claire, have an addition to their family, in the form of a baby girl -
Erin Louisa - who arrived in January. Mum and baby are doing well and 

Richard is adjusting to the lack of sleep! All the best to you all from the 
Section. 

At the end of March the Section organised daily maintenance courses at 
local dealers - SGM, Thomas Sheriffs and Henderson's Grass Machinery. 
This was to give users a one day course in which they could update 
themselves in daily maintenance and the setting up of units for a days 
work. The SGM day was 

cancelled due to the lack of numbers, as was the day at Thomas Sheriffs. 
Henderson's day was held, although fewer than 20 people were present. 

As our section has 200 plus members this was a disappointing show! 
The events organised were what you asked for so why are they not 

supported? What do our members want from their Section? How can we 
encourage you to support your Section? The Section is here to encourage 
education as well as social events. Ideas welcome! Contact me on the 
usual numbers, I'm waiting to hear from you. 

By the time you read this, the Spring Tournament on April 13 at 
Craigielaw Golf Club will have passed. Details next month. 

The Willie Woods Invitational is being held at the Glen Golf Club, North 
Berwick on August 24 and the Autumn Tournament is at Broomieknowe 
Golf Club on September 28. 

The Annual Dinner Dance will once again be held in Aberlady on 
Saturday, December 4. We are hoping for your support in these events. 
Contact us in the usual ways. 

All members should shortly be receiving or have received a newsletter 
with all events, dates and other Section news - watch the post for yours. If 
yours does not arrive contact me. 

Some of you may of noticed that John Geddes, of Stewart's Turf, has 
been absent for some time. This has been due to ill health which has now 
meant that he has had to leave his position. We all wish you well and 
hope you have a speedy recovery. Your monthly visits to my shed will be 
sadly missed. 

Stewart's have appointed Blair Young as the new representative and he 
will be calling on you all soon. If you need to contact him he is using 
John's old number 07836 249974. Good luck, Blair, in your new position. 

People on the move over the last few months are Andy Forrest from 
Stewart's/ Tynecastle. He has returned home to Swanston Golf Club where 
he spent just over 10 years when I was Course Manager. Alan Campbell, 
formerly at Eyemouth Golf Club, who moved south last October, has 
returned north as a Sales Representative for Thomas Sheriffs. Good Luck to 
you both. 

Well that's it for this month, please contact me if you have any 
suggestions for our Section on any of the following numbers - 01968 
661313 (home)/01968 661721 (work)/07719 580449 (mobile), e-mail to 
christopher.yeaman@ntlworld.com. or by post Westwyn, West Linton Golf 
Club, West Linton, Peebleshire, EH46 7HN. 

Speak to you all soon. Chris Yeaman 

Sheffield 
By the time this newsletter reaches you, we will 

have had our Spring Tournament held at Retford GC. 
A report of the day's events will appear in next 
month's magazine. This match was kindly sponsored 
by TT Pro Turf. 

The Summer and Autumn competitions have now 
been confirmed. The Summer competition is to be held 
at Sickleholme GC, tee off at 1.30 pm. Sponsors for the day are 
Mansfield Sand. 

The Autumn competition is to be held at Gainsborough GC on their 
Karsten Lakes course. The Sponsors will be Palmer Groundcare. This match 
will tee off at 12 noon and there will also be a putting competition. Players 
will be able to eat as they come off the course so as to eliminate a late 
finish, thus benefiting people with a longer journey home. 

We would like to encourage all Course Managers to attend the golf days 
and bring along all of their staff. Each member needs to know that they 
can contribute to the success of the Section and that their voice will be 
heard. 

You do not have to have attended any of the lectures to play on the golf 
days as we feel as members of the Section this alone entitles you to play. 
But we would hope you can come to as many lectures as you can next 
winter. 

We were hoping to include another golf day to the calendar in the shape 
a President's Day. Hopefully this would be held at a well-known course out 
of our area but within a one hour coach journey. We would also like to use 
this event to raise money for a local charity. As with any new venture we 
need to know what level of interest there is before we can pursue with it 
and to see if there is anybody willing to sponsor us. This is something we 
have very much in mind for 2005 and need your support. 

Congratulations go to our Section President, Neil Maltby, and his wife, 
Marion, who recently celebrated their Ruby wedding. 

And finally this month all Section members would once again like to 
thank Rotherham GC for their continued support in allowing us the use of 
their clubhouse for winter lectures and their course for the Christmas 
competition. This year's Christmas competition will be played on 
Monday 24 November. 

Any news or comments please call on 01427 614175 or 07904 121690 
or you can e-mail me at geoff@wellsy1 .freeserve.co.uk. 

Geoff Wells 

I've not much to tell you all this month, I'm afraid. 
On March 6 the Annual Dinner Dance was held at 

Riddlesden Golf Club, and yet again it was a huge 
disappointment to see such low numbers at what 
turned out to be a fantastic night. A massive thanks 
must go to all the staff at Riddlesden for a fabulous 
meal and great entertainment. 

Next month's column will show the results for the 
which was held at Garforth Golf Club on April 27. 
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Peter Boyd 
SCOTLAND & NORTHERN IRELAND 
Tel/Fax: 0141 616 3440 

Peter Larter 
NORTHERN & MIDLAND 
Tel: 01476 550115 

If you have any news regarding Northern Section my contact details are 
Adam Speight, 16a Hodgson Fold, Myers Lane, Bradford BD2 4EB. 

Telephone 01274 638366; mobile 07739 319060; e-mail 
adam@speight1156.fslife.co.uk\par 

Adam Speight 

North Wales 
As we drift into May, the last month of spring, we 

look forward to longer days with more sunshine and 
put behind us all that rain, wind and hailstones, and, 
of course, look forward to more golf. 

You should by now have had your entries for our 
spring tournament at Porthmadog GC, on May 20. It 
has been a few years since the Section has played the 
course and we look forward to see the new 

construction of the 3rd and 7th holes which should just be open by the 
third week of May. 

Bronco and the team have worked hard over the past 12 months to re-
shape these holes and make them just that little tougher, more undulating 
and sexier than before. Danny Tomkins, of Amenity Technology, spent a 
day there in early March overseeding the new bunker banks with the 
Hydro Mulch machine and help was given by myself. A very strenuous job 
I had driving the 4 x 4 truck from the water tap along the fairways - it was 
made that much better once we had finished by a hearty Welsh All Day 
Breakfast' in the clubhouse along with a pint of sheep's water (not from 
the bar I hasten to add. The prank that Danny played, soaking me in water 
from the hydrant, gave everyone a laugh... everyone but me that was. 

Moving along the coast a few miles to Harlech, I had an e-mail from 
Emyr Price's wife, Julie she tells me that Emyr has just notched up over 30 
years service at Royal St David's and he loves the job just as much now, as 
he did when he first started, Well done Emyr. I am sure Roger and John 
will keep you going for the next 30 years. 

Back across to Chester and Len Sproston, formerly of Eaton GC, has just 
undergone a hip replacement. His son, Peter, say's he got fed up with 
spraying WD 40 on it and decided to have the job done properly. We all 
wish Len a speedy recovery. 

Jez Hughes has been accepted for the 'Support Team' for the 2004 Open 
at Royal Troon. I was hoping with his playing ability he could get down to 
scratch as I am looking for another bag job this year! 

Moving further East, the job at Sandiway GC has gone to Brian Taylor. 
Formerly a local lad, he has moved across from his last position at 
Peterborough Milton GC and we wish him good luck in his new role. This 
now means there will be no musical chairs around the region, unless 
anyone is interested in Peterborough that is. 

Dave Austin has now joined Rigby Taylor and is trying his hand at 
'reping'. I have given him a map - it shows where ail the Little Chefs are 
located. Best of luck, Dave. 

Justin Chung, from Upton-By-Chester GC, has re-constructed 11 greens 
that are due to commence play any time now. Just having a quick guided 
tour they do look 'mighty fine' and when he does the other seven this back 
end. I am sure the Section will put in a request for a golf day pretty soon. 

Finally, congratulations to Wendy O'Brien, who has been made up to 
Deputy Head on Carden Park's Nicklaus course. Andy Campbell is hot on 

the footsteps of Phillious Fogg, as he has arrived back in the country for 
eight days, only another 72 to go as he boards his next plane. 

Any news, views or comments give us a call at home on 01925 263394 
or e-mail acorngolf@supanet.com 

Mesen Cymru 
Andrew Acorn 

North West 
For those who do not already know the Board of 

Management at their last meeting appointed John 
Pemberton as the Executive Director for BIGGA. Since 
the sad loss of Neil Thomas John as carried out the 
duties of the Executive Director and I'm sure you will 
all agree he has done an excellent job. 

Those of you who know John, and there are many 
of you, especially those who have been on the "Open" support team over 
the years, will know he is very approachable, and always ready to listen, 
and help. 

The Association has become one of the most highly recognised bodies in 
turf culture world, thanks to Neil Thomas, and the various Board of 
Management teams, and I know John is the man to carry us forward in the 
years to come. 

By now you should have all received your fixture lists for the year's 
events. If you have not received one please contact me and I will send you 
one. 

There is one alteration to be made in the fixture list. After about 25 
years of playing the "Roses" match (N/W vs. Northern) sections the 
Northern section have decided not to continue playing this match. 

It is sad that such a decision has been made by the Northern section 
committee, after all I think this match has been played longer than most of 
the decision makers have been in greenkeeping, but so be it, the end of an 
era. 

An added competition this year is the Golf Management Trophy to be 
played at the De Vere Carden Park Golf Club on Monday 23rd August. This 
is a team tournament which includes the Course Manager, Club Secretary, 
Club Captain and Chairman of Green. Entry fee is £100 per team which 
includes, coffee on arrival, 18 holes of golf and dinner. Anyone interested 
contact me for an application form asap. 

EDUCATION: There are many courses available for the Autumn of 2004 
and Spring of 2005. These courses are available to regions and sections 
and you have the opportunity to choose the training you require. 

The courses are for one and two days and cost £57-58 for one day, and 
£116-133 for two days. 

These courses are subsidised by more than £50 per person from the 
BIGGA Education fund so they are very reasonably priced, and have 
excellent speakers. If you have any ideas on training contact me and I will 
forward this to HQ. 

The N/W have a match against N/Wales at Vale Royal Abbey on 
Wednesday 9th June and I require a team of 12. If you are available let me 
know. I am sure you will enjoy the day which is sponsored by G.E.M. 
Professional. 

That's it for now and I can be contacted on 01517 245412 
or 07761 583387. 

Bert Cross 
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Derek Farrington 
SOUTH EAST, SOUTH WEST & SOUTH WALES 
Tel: 01903 260956 

Around 
'Green 

Cleveland 
As Victor Meldrew always says 'I don't believe it!' The Wearside quiz 

team beat the El Prez team on the tie breaker at 'Baz and Allie's Quiz 

Night' at Darlo Golf Club. I THOUGHT WE HAD YOU, LADS! 

I suppose I should congratulate the victors but I am trembling with rage 

as I type in the following names:- Martin Woody, Fil Hargreaves, Tony 

Cheeseburger, Ian Hollowtine, Ian Pembroke and finally Tiny Smythe. I 

have already started my search for brain boxes to whip your butts next 

year! 

Seriously, a massive thank you to B and A for the hard work they both 

put in to make the night such a success. It was just a pity that so few 

members made it. 

Still, we had a great night and the Darlo Golf Club's Pie and Chips were 

marvellous yet again. We even had some left to stuff into Pembo's massive 

bait box for the next day. Thanks to the catering staff and also the club for 

their hospitality. 

I have been asked to throw out a challenge from 'The Fossils'. Tony 

Smith and Ian Holoran will take on any pair, on any course, for any amount 

of money. Come on lads - take some money off the cocky, tight Yorkshire 

devils. 

Congratulations are also due to the 'Smoggies' among you. It is really 

fantastic that a North East team has, at last, won a major trophy. 

I believe that the interest in playing for the Section's football teams in 

the Rigby Taylor challenge is poor. Please contact Ian Pemberton if you are 

prepared to play. 

I have heard that George Malcolm of Middlesbrough Golf Club will retire 

in February 2005. By then, George will have given the club superb service 

for 41 years. He was one of the frontrunners in forming a unified, quality 

association for Golf Greenkeepers. However, knowing George, I'm sure he 

will still be active in turf management of some description. It would a 

waste of all that knowledge if he isn't! 

Although I couldn't make it myself, the night out 'at the dogs' was a 

great success. Seventeen members travelled up to Sunderland from the 

Middlesbrough and Darlington areas in a minibus and the local lads met 

them at the track. I have heard that some BIGGA punters won over £40! 

Lucky beggars. 

Barry Walker would like any suggestions of similar nights out. He will be 

only too pleased to organise them if they are going to be well supported. 

The Spring Tournament at Castle Eden will have taken place by now. I 

hope the weather was kind and Graham Border and his team will have 

produced a top quality course for us - results next month. 

On the subject of weather, I see the long term forecast is for a wet 

Spring and early Summer. I bet they are right too! As a veteran cricketer I 

should know by now that the first few weeks of a new season are always 

cold and wet. Richmond 'Titch' and I will have to hunt out the three long 

sleeved jumpers and the thermals! 

Hoping for good grass growing, any news to T.C. on 07831 214879 

please. 
Cheers. Terry 'El Prez' Charlton 

MIDLAND REGION 

BB&O 
"April showers bring May flowers". I hope you have all had a good 

Easter weekend without breaking any record temperatures and not 

forgetting the odd chocolate egg that melted in your pocket on the way to 

work. 

The Annual Rigby Taylor Match play knockout will now be underway 

and results of the first round will be in next months report. Section news 

has slowly been dribbling in from far and wide over the three counties and 

if any member has any news they would like to share, you only have to 

call. 

The Section welcomes Calum Taylor, formally of Powfoot GC in 

Dumfriesshire, (sounds like he plays the bagpipes). Calum moved to The 

Hertfordshire GC as an assistant, and now finds himself another rung up 

the ladder and looking forward to his new position as Deputy Head 

Greenkeeper at Hazelmere GC. 

It is a very small world as the BBO's very own Lyndsay Anderson started 

and finished his apprenticeship in Greenkeeping at Powfoot GC under 

Calum's father. I am sure there will be a lot of catching up between the 

pair of them at our Section events. 

Wycombe Heights GC has appointed Robert Surgey as Course Manager. 

He was formally the Deputy and has taken charge. Robert promises 

faithfully to look after Bravedarts dartboard. 

Gary Sowden, from Woburn GC, joins the team of Chiltern Forrest GC 

and will take charge as Deputy Head Greenkeeper. 

There is yet another promotion to report. Kevin O Connor, from Sonning 

GC, moves up the ladder as Deputy Course Manager to assist Greg 

Wheadon at Aspect Park GC. 

Mark Chesman is leaving the BBO Section after a very successful 16 

years at Sonning GC as Course Manager. Mark will be returning to his old 

stomping ground in middle England where old friends and family await 

him. He will be taking charge of a 27 hole Golfing Complex with Tennis 

Courts and Driving Range in a beautiful setting in North Lincolnshire and is 

just the sort of challenge that Mark has been waiting for. We all wish him 

and his family the very best and good luck for the future. 

mark@tacitgolf.com 

Mark Day 

Midland 
I'm sure we have all at some point been subjected 

to the somewhat derogatory statement of "they only 

cut grass"! I shall now cite two recent instances for 

your amusement of "they only cut grass". The first 

being by Jim, Matt, Tim, Dave and Tom of the 

greenkeeping team at Druids Heath Golf Club. 

They were invited by their club to put forward a 

team in the monthly Club Quiz Night containing some 

20 teams. On three occasions they did so, but only came first, second and 

third! Well done gentlemen. 

Secondly, Your's Truly was recently asked to mount the original Dutch 

Open Championship Trophy which is a 100 years old, of which was, on five 

occasions, won by our Chairman's Great Grandfather. I obviously did so 

Greenkeeper International 43 
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with great pride and very tentative hands. So yes, they only cut grass. I'd 
have it no other way, would you? 

For some 40 years now, Mr Hill, of Stourbridge Golf Club, has been in 
service within our fine profession. He has during such time brought on 
many a fine greenkeeper. From all the chaps at Stourbridge and the 
Midland Section, congratulations and thanks. 

Further more, Mr Wood, of Walsall Golf Club, has decided to leave the 
profession to pursue a career in Bulgaria. We shall all miss your character 
Steve, but all the best to you in your new venture. 

It gives me great pleasure to welcome many new members to our fine 
Section this month. Such being A. Piziura, G. Dennett, R. Hindhaugh, C. 
Howes, R Tildesley, R. Evison, C. Cotes, W. Lewis, R Pleasance, K. Mackie, 
T. Harrison, and C. Evans. We all look forward to your involvement within 
the Section and to meeting you. 

As you are all more than aware, during March we tried to hold an 
Effective Communications Course. Due to a lack of support the course was 
cancelled. To the two members who showed interest our apologies. These 
courses can only be run with your support, the next time anyone suggests 
the committee is not trying to run educational courses should expect a 
psychological bloody nose. Thank you to Andy Smith, Shirley Golf Club, 
and Sami at BIGGA HQ for their fine efforts in trying to hold such. Yours 
and my loss. 

By now you should have received the players list for the Rigby Taylor 
Singles Match Play. Our thanks to T. Cheese for organising this event. Good 
luck to all, and by God, Mr Harris, you will need it, cows and everything. 

Sean McDade 

Devon & Cornwall 
Our Spring meeting, sponsored by Supaturf and 

Bayer, was held at Teignmouth Golf Club on Thursday, 
March 25. A total of 45 members were playing for the 
Supaturf Trophy for Head Greenkeepers and the Bayer 
Trophy for Assistant Greenkeepers. John Palfrey and 
Dave Mdnnes did the starting on the first tee. 

The remaining 24 members were escorted by Head 
Greenkeeper, Charlie Woolnough, on the course walk. 

As the rain became heavier, Charlie continued to take us further and further 
out onto the course, much to the dismay of Ralphy, who was dripping wet 
and complaining somebody had nicked his brolly. Even though we all had 
a thorough soaking, I haven't enjoyed a course walk as much for many 
years. 

Charlie's enthusiasm for our profession and his dedication to his club, 
where he has worked for the past 23 years, shone through and 
Teignmouth Golf Club must be very proud of him. 

After an excellent lunch we went on to the presentation for the day's 
golf competition. Supaturf Trophy for Head Greenkeepers. 1. "Jacko" 
James, Killiow, 45 pts; 2. Pete Standen, Sidmouth, 42 pts; 3. Justin Austin, 
Windwhistle, 32 pts. Bayer Trophy for Assistant Greenkeepers. 1. S. 
Coombes, Dainton, 44 pts; 2. L. Baddely, Crediton, 42 pts; 3. A. 
Bridgewater, Yelverton, 41 pts. 

I would like to thank Paul Clifton, of Bayer Environmental Science, and 

Dave Mdnnes, of Supaturf, for once again sponsoring our Section. 
The course walk prize, Jim Arthur's book, Practical Greenkeeping, was 

won by Stephen Pearn, of Yelverton Golf Club. 
Our educational talk was given by Lawrence Pithie, Director of 

Operations with American Golf UK. Lawrence gave an outstanding 
Powerpoint Presentation covering all aspects of winter maintenance. I 
would like to thank Lawrence for taking time out of his busy schedule and 
we look forward to seeing him later in the year. 

I would also like to thank all the staff at Teignmouth Golf Club for their 
hospitality and a special mention to Charlie Woolnough and his team who 
had the course in excellent condition. 

After the sad loss of our Executive Director, Neil Thomas, the Section 
organised a collection which raised £130 which will be forwarded to St 
Michael's Hospice. The day concluded with a raffle and a big thank you to 
all the trade who donated the prizes. 

As many of you probably know, I will be standing down as Section 
Secretary this month for personal reasons. I would like to thank you all for 
your support over the past 18 months. 

We have appointed Don Hunt, of Roffeys, to take over as Secretary. Don 
was one of the founder members of the Greenkeepers Association in 
Devon and Cornwall back in the '70s and having known him for many 
years, I know he will do an excellent job! 

Steve Evans 

South Coast 
Many apologies for the lack of Section notes in last 

month's magazine - a technical hitch which has been 
rectified. Spring is definitely in the air now and we can 
look forward to the summer ahead. 

This year's Section seminar 'raising the standard', 
held on February 26th at Canford Magna Golf Club, 
was an enormous success. This is not a coincidence, 
but the result of hard work from your committee in organising the day. We 
had 98 delegates an increase of over 20 from last year, a great turnout! 
One of our speakers Stuart Ashworth had to drop out at the last minute for 
health reasons and we wish Stuart well. 

The day was started with an excellent presentation from Tony Mears, 
Course Manager at Dinsdale Spa Golf Club, who gave us his thoughts on 
settings standards both on and off the golf course. 

This was followed by Duncan McGilvray, Course Manager at Potters Bar 
Golf Club, whose presentation covered our image in the past and present 
and how we can change things in the future. Duncan also gave us a brief 
insight into the work of the BIGGA 'Futures' Committee. 

Next up was Ian McMillan, who at the time was Course Manager at 
Queenwood Golf Club. His presentation showed the enormous efforts and 
resources that were required to build Queenwood as well as showing 
some of the obstacles that were overcome. An excellent presentation that 
was very well received. 

This was followed by Alex McCombie who gave a presentation on the 
corrective programme and heathland restoration work that has been 
carried out at Parkstone Golf Club. 

After an superb lunch Wendy 0' Brien, Senior Assistant from De Vere 
Carden Park gave us an excellent insight into her American internship and 
experiences in working at Augusta. 

The day was rounded off by a brief presentation about the Bernhard 
Delegation which sponsors 10 BIGGA members to visit the GCSAA show 



and conference every year. 
All in all an excellent day and many thanks to both Banks Amenity 

products and BIGGA for their sponsorship. Unfortunately Simon Banks was 
unable to join us for the day, but many thanks Simon for your help. 

We were fortunate to have Sami Collins from HQ attend. Sami is the 
Education and Training Officer and gave a brief presentation on some of 
the schemes and educational events available. Thanks for your help and 
support Sami! 

As I said the day was a great success and many thanks to Canford 
Magna Golf Club for their hospitality and particularly Alain and Jackie for 
their help. A huge vote of thanks to all the speakers. The success of the 
day was very much in your hands and you all came up trumps! Also many 
thanks for all those who attended, if you didn't make it, you missed a great 
day! I'm already organising next year's event and if anybody has a 
particular speaker they wish to hear then please contact me. 

One other small piece of news. I have been invited to sit on the Futures 
Committee and attended my first meeting in March. The Futures 
Committee was formed last year and is a development committee aimed at 
being very proactive about the Association. I am looking forward to 
playing a part in the future of our Association. 

If you have any news you wish to include in the section notes then 
please contact me 01202 661106 Mobile 07966 386232 

Email a.mccombie@ntlworld.com 
Until next month, Alex McCombie 

South West 
At time of writing Spring seems to be playing ball, 

not too cold, not too dry, not too wet. There seems to 
be two schools of thought on the long range forecast 
at the moment, a predicted wet Summer and a 
predicted dry Summer. How much do these guy's get 
paid? 

Some information for future reference:- The 
Education Conference part of Harrogate is going back to its old format of a 
separate conference held over a weekend in March at a different location 
each year, the first one being 2005 at Coventry. 

The Section would like to sponsor a member to go, travel and 
accommodation paid for. There will also be the same arrangement for 
BTME and there will no longer be a coach going up to Harrogate. There 
will still be a package of accommodation and seminars on offer but no 
travel. On the subject of travel, would anyone be interested in a subsidised 
mini-bus/coach to the Summer tournament at Lyme Regis. 

The Cannington College Seminar on Wednesday November 17 will be 
on one day this year. 

John Keenaghan has asked if anyone is interested in playing a match 
against the Secretaries or any other Section matches; please contact him 
on 01454 616837. 

Patron Of The Month is Roger Davey, of Irritech. Our thanks to Roger for 
his boundless enthusiasm on all things H20. It was always great speaking 
to Roger about your dilapidated system because he could always tell you a 
worse tale about some other unfortunate golf course, who for example 
was using a watering can for irrigation (I jest), somehow having a couple 
of faulty decoders didn't seem so much of a problem. Thanks for your 
continued support it is greatly appreciated. 

Telephone me on 01225 333928 or 078123 80936. 
Guy Woods 

Kent 
Firstly, thank you to Duncan, Barry and the 

committee for keeping everything organised over the 
last few years. Due to increased pressure on his time, 
Duncan has decided to step down as Secretary. Barry feels that he is not in a 
position to continue as Chairman, with relocation to France imminent. 

An EGM on March 10 to discuss the future of the Section yielded only 
eight greenkeeping members! It was duly decided to merge the Kent Section 
with other bordering Sections. 

However on reflection, it seemed a pity for the Section to fold. In order to 
try and get things moving again I have arranged an 18 hole tournament, to 
be held at Hever Castle Golf Club on Thursday, June 10. All members will 
receive an entry form in due course. 

It will be the first greenkeeper event that we have hosted at Hever, and 
we are looking forward to welcoming as many players as possible. Of 
course there is no reason why non-golfers should not attend the evening 
meal and have a chat with colleagues. Full details will accompany the entry 
form. 

It is planned to hold a Summer/Autumn event in the east of the county 
and a Christmas event at a central location. 

We are currently forming a new committee. Any interested persons may 
call me on 07970 789708 for more details. 

David Wood 

Surrey 
I was very pleased to be invited to a Charity Day on Wednesday, March 

17, at Hankley Common GC in aid of Help Autistic Children. Gareth Roberts, 
Course Manager at Hankley Common Golf Club was much involved with the 
organisation of the event and would like to thank all those who supported 
the day, including the sponsors, the prize givers and the playing teams for 
helping to raise in excess of £12,000. 

The icing on the cake was that the team I was seconded into won first 
prize and I thank my fellow team members, Kevin Stillwell, Greg Richardson 
and Phil Rolands. 

The first Surrey Section golf event took place on March 31 at Dukes 
Meadow on the first really warm and sunny day this Spring. We thank the 
owners of Dukes Meadow for courtesy of the course, the Head Greenkeeper, 
John Jennings and his team, for presenting this delightful nine hole, par 
three, course in such excellent condition and the caterers for the delicious 
food. 

This surprisingly interesting course really was a tough golf test and the 
winning score of 34 points really reflects how difficult it was. The winner 
was Dave Langheim, Stuart Bedford was second with 32 points and Your's 
Truly came joint 3rd with Robert Summers on 31 points. 

The sponsors for the day were Symbio and we thank them for the prizes 
which include nine bottles, for nearest the pin on each hole. Nearest the pin 
winners were:- Alec Bradshaw, Tony Bremner, Anthony Freeman, John 
Jennings, Dave Langheim, Brian Willmott, Stuart Bedford, Joacim 
Holgersoon and John Ross. Gary Miles surprised everyone with a 
progressive score of 14 points and was awarded the set of wooden spoons. 

Cuddington Golf Club golf day report will appear in next month's edition. 
Brian Willmott 

mailto:a.mccombie@ntlworld.com


Buyers ' 
GUIDE 

The most cost effective w a y of reaching 
over 9,000 readers of Greenkeeper 
International every month. 

Just call the Sales Team on 01347 833800 
and ask about an alphabetical category 
listing. The cost starts from as little as 
£34.00 per month. 

F7JT71 
A LITTLE SOMETHING 

FOR THE SUMMER MONTHS! 

R E L A X ! S U M M E R ' S O N I T S W A Y 

This month we're offering you the 
chance to w in 5 Premium bottled Beers 
and a contemporary sty led A M / F M 
Radio, g iv ing you the perfect excuse to 
relax with the good weather. P lus, to 
match, we ' l l give you a Radio Alarm 
Clock for just in case you enjoy it a l l a 
bit too much. R R P £ 6 0 . 

Entry is simple! Listed below are a series of 
clues relating to ONE company featured in 
the ever popular Buyers' Guide. Take care to 
look through all the products and services 
shown and write down the name of the 
company which you think the following 
clues refer to: 

WHO ARE WE? 
1. The number ends in 3066. 

2. They are insurance approved. 

3. Their web-site address 
ends in .co.uk 

Write down your name, address and answer on 
a postcard and send your entries to: 

Turftime Teaser, Greenkeeper International, 
BIGGA HOUSE, Aldwark, Alne, York Y061 1UF. 

Entries to reach us no later than May 21st 2004. 
The first correct entry drawn will receive a 
fantastic selection of beers, an AM/FM radio 
AND an alarm dock!. 

This competition is not open to BIGGA Staff, 
non-members or members under the age of 18. 
The solution to the April Turftime Teaser was 
'European Golf Machinery'. The lucky winner of 
the Waterproof Socks & Gloves is Mr M Chapman 
from Durham City Golf Club - WELL DONE! 

AERATION 
H Y D R O J E C T A E R A T I O N 
A N D C H E M I C A L 
I N J E C T I O N S E R V I C E 
(WITH NO SURFACE DISTURBANCE) 

KEITH DRIVER 
(SPORTSTURF CONTRACTOR) 
Tel: 0 1 2 7 3 6 7 9 9 9 4 Mobile 0 7 9 5 8 532008 

124 Warren Road, Woodingdean, Brighton BN2 6DB 

AGRONOMY 

B Jamieson 
Golf Advisors Ltd 

Bruce Jamieson Golf Advisors Ltd, is an 
established company offering expert advice on; 

• Golf Course maintenance 
• Tournament preparation & presentation 
• Machinery selection 
• Budgeting 
• Staff recruitment 
• Soil & turf analysis 
• Establishment of new golf courses 

Contact: Bruce Jamieson 
Browntop, 17 Haywarden Place, Hartley Wintney, Hants, 
RG27 8UA Telephone: 01252 844847 www.bjgolf.co.uk 

AMENITY SPRAYING L. j 

WEED FREE 
'Home of The 

Spraying Mantis' 
T: 07000 4810II 
F: 07000 481022 
E: spraying@weedfree.co.uk 
W: www.weedfree.co.uk 

ARTIFICIAL GRASS 

V 
W Tel: 

VERDE SPORTS 
LIMITED 

Tel: 01254 831666 Fax: 012S4 831066 

• V E R D E TEE FRAME 
Steel platform, woven grass top 

• V E R D E WINTER TEE 
Generous size, self-install kit 

• V E R D E DRIVING MATS 
Top Quality - Long Life - Best Prices 
Replacement inserts for ALL 
Tee-Mats any size - made to measure 

! • ARTIFICIAL GRASSES 
[ Comprehensive range for pathways, 

!
winter tees and putting 

Gabbotts Farm Barn, Bury Lane, 
\ Withnell, Chorley, Lancashire PR.6 8SW 
I www.verdesports.comwww.artificialgrass.org.uk 

email: niki@verdesports.com 
' Please call for samples & information 

BIO-TECHNOLOGY 

J 

Our 12th year supplying biotech solutions 

Reduce C h e m i c a l U s e 

Improve F i ne G r a s s G r o w t h 

D i s e a s e M a n a g e m e n t 

T h a t c h R e d u c t i o n 

Tel: 01372 456101 
www.symbio.co.uk 

BUNKER RAKES 

BUNKER RAKES 
£2.50e a c h 

MEMBERS STRONG 
TRADITIONAL SHAPE 
15" wide black plastic head complete 
with 48" wooden shaft. FREE SAMPLE 

ASK FOR OUR 12 PAGE COLOUR 
BROCHURE PACKED WITH 

HUNDREDS OF GOLF COURSE 
ITEMS AT UNBEATABLE PRICES 

FAIRWAY PRODUCTS 
Unit 8, Peel Industrial Estate, Bury, Lanes. BL9 OLU 

Tel/Fax: 0 1 6 1 7 6 3 7 0 6 0 

B U N K E R R A K E S f r o m o n l y 
£ 2 . 4 9 e a c h D E L I V E R E D F R E E 
Strong construction with replaceable threaded 
wooden handle. 
Fewer than 50 £2.90 
each DELIVERED FREE 
50 or more £2.49 each 
DELIVERED FREE 

Prices are for complete rakes. Free delivery UK 
mainland. Rake support pegs 80 pence each. 

Made in the UK by MW D y a s o n Ltd, 
T h e Old C h u r c h , Brentingby, 

Melton Mowbray L E 1 4 4 R X 
Tel: 01664 411911 Fax: 01664 5 6 9 5 4 6 

Emai l : MikeDyason@aol .com 

CONSTRUCTION 

CONTOUR 
G O L F * L I M I T E D 

I N T E R N A T I O N A L G O L F 
C O U R S E C O N T R A C T O R S 

& C O N S U L T A N T S 

UK OFFICE: 00 44 (0)1327 879464 
IRISH OFFICI ; 00 353 (0)64 39965 
e - m a i l enquir ies@contour-golf .com 

Barreifield undertake *!! types of course 
construction work from refurfeish^ewatid 

improvements through to total new course build 

020 8390 6566 
www.barrelfieldgolf.co.uk 

email: melvin@barrelfield.co.uk 

2000 Limited 

Construction Remodelling 
Water Features 

Tel: 0 1 6 0 4 4 6 8 9 0 8 
F a x : 0 1 6 0 4 4 7 4 8 5 3 

w w w . d e l t a g o l f 2 0 0 0 . c o . u k 

E 180 Ruskin Road, Kingsthorpe, 
Northampton NN2 7TA 

flPflttinPM 
Green Tee and Bunker Construction 

Driving Ranges, Seeding and Preparation 
Turfing, Buggy Paths and Tracks 

FOR QUOTES / ADVICE OR ENQUIRIES 
Grassform Ltd 

Dunsteads Farm, Trueloves Lane 
Ingatstone, Essex CM4 ONJ 

Tel: 01277 355500 Fax: 01277 355504 
email: enquiries@grassform.co.uk 

GROUND 
GUARDS 

J & E ELY 
G O L F C O U R S E 

C O N S T R U C T I O N 
Reading, Berks 

Tel/Fax: 0118 9722257 
E-mail: ely@btinternet.com 

C l S L J * ' 40th Anniversary o B j g C f 1961 -2001 < E L Y > 

www.elygolfconstruction.com 

Specialists 
in Golf 
Course 

Construction 

JOHN GREASLEY LIMITED 
"Ashfield House" «1154 Melton Road 

Syston • Leicester • LE7 2HB 
Tel: 0116 269 6766 

Mobile: 0836 553899 
Fax: 0116 269 6866 w 

L A N D U N I T 
C O N S T R U C T I O N L I M I T E D 

Sportsground and Golf 
Course Construction 

Hanslope, Milton Keynes, MK19 7BX 
Telephone:(Ol908) 510414 

Fax:(Ol908) 51 1056 
www.landunitconstruction.co.uk 

http://www.bjgolf.co.uk
mailto:spraying@weedfree.co.uk
http://www.weedfree.co.uk
http://www.verdesports.comwww.artificialgrass.org.uk
mailto:niki@verdesports.com
http://www.symbio.co.uk
mailto:MikeDyason@aol.com
mailto:enquiries@contour-golf.com
http://www.barrelfieldgolf.co.uk
mailto:melvin@barrelfield.co.uk
http://www.deltagolf2000.co.uk
mailto:enquiries@grassform.co.uk
mailto:ely@btinternet.com
http://www.elygolfconstruction.com
http://www.landunitconstruction.co.uk


M J A B B O T T 
L I M I T E D 

SPECIALISTS IN: 
GOLF COURSE CONSTRUCTIpN 

I REMODELLING & RENOVATION 

SPORTSGROUNDS 

COURSE M A P S 

L A N D M A P S 
X GPS Golf course mapping 

— A c c u r a t e area measurements 
w for chemicals and fertiliser 

application. 
Environmental management 
and wildlife habitat maps. 

Cliftonhill, Kelso, Roxburghshire, 
Scotland, TD5 7QE 
Tel-01573 225028 
Fax-01573 226416 

e-ma il archie@landmaps.sol.co.uk 

D R A I N A G E 

A.F.t Trenchers Ltd 
16-17 Addison Road, Chilton Industrial Estate, 

Sudbury, Suffolk C0102YW 

Tel: 01787311811 Fax: 01787310888 
Email: info@trenchers.co.uk www.trenchers.co.uk 

f\Duncan ROSSLTD 
• Sportsturf Drainage Specialists 

Piped Drainage Systems 
Sand Slitting • Vertidraining 
Topdressing • Overseeding 

Design • Installation • Maintenance 
Appley Bridge, Lancashire WN6 9DT 

<--01257 255321 
f: 01257 255327 

e: duncanross.ltd@virgin.net 

Land Drainage Systems 
Gravel Banding, Sand Slitting 

Sand Spreading / Top Dressing 

DRAINAGE 
SYSTEMS 

'Lytag' Banding of 
greens & fairways 

plus traditional drainage 

North Staffs 
Irrigation Ltd 

Tel : 0 1 7 8 5 8 1 2 7 0 6 

E-mail: NSIrrigation@aol.com 

PHILIP DIXON 
LAND DRAINAGE 

Golf Course • Sportsfield 
Drainage • Construction 

Renovation • Maintenance 
Sand Slitting • Gravel Banding 
Vertidraining • Overseeding 

Top Dressing • Spraying 
Water Supplies 

Tel: 0 1 7 7 2 8 7 7 2 8 9 
Fax: 0 1 7 7 2 8 7 7 4 7 9 

Preston, Lanes 

S P E E D C U T 
C O N T R A C T O R S L T D 

S P O R T S T U R F 

C o n s t r u c t i o n 
D r a i n a g e 

R e n o v a t i o n 
S a n d s l i t t i n g 

Contact : Kevin Smith 
O X F O R D 0 1 8 6 5 3 3 1 4 7 9 

Turfdry 
Gol f C o u r s e D r a i n a g e 

S p e c i a l i s t 

For fast and friendly UK 
service call: 

Melvyn Taylor 
on 01283 551417 
or 07836 259133 

W h i t e H o r s e 

C o n t r a c t o r s L i m i t e d 

SPORTS TURF CONTRACTORS 

CONSTRUCTION 
DRAINAGE 

LAKES & RESERVOIRS 
DESIGN & BUILD 

Tel: 01865 736 272 
Fax: 01865 326 176 

www.whitehorsecontractors.co.uk 

DR IV ING R A N G E 
E Q U I P M E N T 

GOLF MATS 

European Golf Machinery 

Range Ball UK Ltd 

Manufacturers and suppliers 
of Golf Range Machinery 

Golf Course Practice Ground 
Equipment and Accessories 
Large stock of Range Balls 

Mats and Winter Tee Platforms 

Distributors for Kawasaki Mule and ATV 
• m 

Bucklesham, Ipswich, Suffolk IP10 ODN 
Tel: 44 (0) 1473 659815 
Fax: 44 (0) 1473 659045 

E Mail: sales@golfmachinery.com 
www.golfmachinery.com 

F INANCE & LEAS ING 

FINANCE: 
1 Replacement machinery 
1 Course improvements 
1 Clubhouse redevelopment 

with a flexible package 

S P E C I A L I S T S I N G O L F | 
C O U R S E F I N A N C E 

t e l : 0 1 6 2 0 8 9 0 2 0 0 1 
s a l e s @ g o l f f i n a n c e . c o . u k 

GOLF COURSE ACCESSORIES 

iBOY^immSm 32 years in 
V q ^ ^ ^ P business 

_ r ,1" -1 
•T VfcUndL'x no J £ 

For a free catalogue 

Manufacturers of quality 
on course accessor ies 

Tel: 02891 271163 Fax: 02891 471136 
www.boydgolf.co.uksales@boydgolf.co.uk 

GOLF COURSE SUPPL I E S 

M . C . & M A . 
S T E W A R T 

W * - ( H A U L A G E ) L T D 

A family business established 1969 
BS EN ISO 9002:1992 Registered Company 

GRAVEL, SAND, SOIL, 
ROOT ZONE, TOP DRESSING, 

WOOD BARK, TRACK MATERIAL 

Contact Rachel Stewart 

Tel: 0 1 2 5 7 7 9 2 5 3 6 / 7 9 2 6 9 2 
Mobile: 0 7 9 7 3 4 2 6 8 9 0 

Woodlands, 31 Preston Road, Coppull, Chorley, Lancashire PR7 5 HS 

Exclusive Leisure Ltd, 
28 Cannock Street, Leicester, LE4 9HR 

Tel: 0116 233 2255 
Fax: 0116 246 1561 

[ 'TIGER T GOLF MATS' 
Quality artificial grass mats for winter 
tees, practice areas and driving ranges. 

™ Web: www.exclusiveleisure.co.uk 
gQj ijK'Q Email: info@exdusiveleisure.co.uk 

HEALTH & SAFETY 

I -AW 
h H a z t e k 

r «International 
Specialist Health and Safety Advisors 
to the Golf Industry 

Keep your club's 
Health and Safety Policies 
up to date with a 3 year... 

Heal th and Safety 
M a i n t e n a n c e P l a n 

for further information contact us on: 

Tel: 020 8905 7552 Fax: 020 8905 7550 
Email: info9safegolf.co.uk 
Web: www.safegolfplan.com 

IRR IGATION 

B r i t i s h T u r f & L a n d s c a p e 
I r r i g a t i o n A s s o c i a t i o n 

"Quality by Association" 

Our aim is to ensure 
you have the best 
possible irrigation 
system so we constantly 
monitor, maintain and raise 
the standards 
of our members. 

For a full list of members 
contact Martyn Jones 

Tel/Fax: 01995 670675 
Website: www.btlia.org.uk 

Cameron 
I R R I G A T I O N 

Suppliers of Irrigation Equipment to Golf Courses 
Bowling Greens, Landscapes, Horticulture. 
Existing systems renovated and upgraded 

DESIGN • INSTALLATION • SERVICE 
BS EN ISO 9001 Registered Company 

Telephone: +44 (0) 1425 474614 
Fax: +44 (0) 1425 471296 
http:// www.misc.irrig.co.uk 
e mail: enquiries@misc.irrig.co.uk 

IRRIGATION 
GlenFarrCfw 
ans« o « mm 

To speak to a water specialist call... 

mtWm 
Glen Farrow UK Ltd Spalding Lines 

e-mail: info@glenfarrow.co.uk 
THE BEST IRRIGATION FOR YOUR GOLF COURSE 

FOR QUOTES / ADVICE OR ENQUIRIES 
Grassform Ltd 

Dunsteads Farm, Trueloves Lane 
Ingatstone, Essex CM4 ONJ 

Tel: 01277 355500 Fax: 01277 355504 
email: enquiries @grassform.co.uk 

mailto:archie@landmaps.sol.co.uk
mailto:info@trenchers.co.uk
http://www.trenchers.co.uk
mailto:duncanross.ltd@virgin.net
mailto:NSIrrigation@aol.com
http://www.whitehorsecontractors.co.uk
mailto:sales@golfmachinery.com
http://www.golfmachinery.com
mailto:sales@golffinance.co.uk
mailto:ww.boydgolf.co.uksales@boydgolf.co.uk
http://www.exclusiveleisure.co.uk
mailto:info@exdusiveleisure.co.uk
http://www.safegolfplan.com
http://www.btlia.org.uk
http://www.misc.irrig.co.uk
mailto:enquiries@misc.irrig.co.uk
mailto:info@glenfarrow.co.uk


IRR IGATION CONT INUED 

Irrigation 
Consultancy 

Services 
— L t d . 

Feasibility Studies, 
Existing System Audits, Design, 

Tender Documentation, 
Site Supervision, As Laid Plans 

T e l : 0 1 2 7 0 5 6 9 4 7 1 
w w w . i c s - i r r i g a t i o n . c o . u k 

irritech limited 
Independent Irrigation Consultants 

Specialising in:-
• Existing system evaluation 
• System design & upgrade 
• Project management 

Contact Roger Davey on: 
01823 690216 

www.irritechlimited.co.uk 

20+YEARS 
EXPERIENCE 

YOURS FOR 
THE ASKING... 
I r r igat ion sys tems, lakes a n d 

reservoirs , p l u s servicing, 
repairs, s y s t e m u p d a t e s a n d 

e x t e n s i o n s a speciality. 

n i f i t e 
IRRIGATION & SYSTEMS SERVICE 
Unit 18, Downton Industrial Estate, 

Batten Road, Downton, 
Salisbury, Wilts SP5 3HU 

TEL: 01725 513880 FAX: 01725 513003 

MJ ABBOTT 

IRRIGATION SPECIALISTS 

DESIGN «SUPP l f I 
INSTALLATION MAINTENANCE 

R a í n ^ B / Ñ D 

Dinton • Salisbury • Wiltshire SP3 5EB 
Tel: 01722 716361 . Fax: 01722 716828 

www. m j a bbott. co. uk 

IRRIGATION 
SYSTEMS 

PROFESSIONALLY DESIGNED, 

INSTALLED AND SERVICED 

N o r t h S t a f f s 
I r r i g a t i o n L t d 

Tel: 0 1 7 8 5 8 1 2 7 0 6 

E-mail: NSIrrigation@aol.com 

OCMIS 
bringing water to life 

I R R I G A T I O N S Y S T E M S 

Design, Manufacture, Supply, 
Installation & Service 

Throughout the UK and Europe 

Golf Courses - Sportsgrounds 
Recreational - Landscape Areas 

Tel: 0870 6005131 
Fax: 0870 6005132 

E-mail: info@ocmis.com 
Website: www.ocmis.com 

Independent Professional Irrigation 
Golf Courses,Bowling Greens,Sports,Racecourses,Gardens +++ 

Design/Advice ft^JR? Servicing 

New Installations 

Contracting 

Supply & Sales 

Service Contracts 

. J h System Upgrades 
-"wfv 

"A-ittC^ PC Systems 

Telephone 
fl^HB 01765 602175 

01765 690598 
H H P Fax 01765 603488 
Area Dealer Email:admin@par4.co.uk 

www.par4.co.uk 
BTLIA 2001 CERTIF ICATE OF MERIT AWARD 

f 
OAKDALE 

T&G 
I R R I G A T I O N 

Golf Course and Sports Turf Irrigation 

Design, installation and maintenance 

enquiries@oakdale.uk.com 
Phone: 01427 874200 

Fax: 01427 875333 

NETT ING 

I R R I G A T I O N S Y S T E M S 

9 h a t e v e r y o u r n e e d s , 
h a v e t h e s o l u t i o n . 

C a l l L e l y : 0 1 4 8 0 2 2 6 B 0 0 o r 
e m ail: toro.info@lely;to.uk 

w w w . t o r o . c o m 

IRRIGATION 
UPGRADES 

/c 
international 
irrigation 
consultants 

• Assessment of needs 
• Resolution of problems 
• Independent advice 
• Sensible cost 

T: +44 (0)1483 278416 E: bill@2ic.co.uk 
Website: www.2ic.co.uk 

LAKE CONSTRUCTION/LINERS 

¿gp^? Liners for lakes, ponds and 
storage lagoons from the 
UK's leading contractor 
Comprehensive advice 
regarding design and 
construction of water areas 

Tel: 01206 262676 Fax: 01206 262998 
E-mail: sales@geosynthetic.co.uk 
www.geosynthetic.co.uk 

LAKE & POND MANAGEMENT 

w a t e r 
pond & lake management 

All the answers from Ponds to Reservoirs 
Specialising /'n: Algae Control, 

Aquatic Maintenance and other Services 
Please ring for brochure: 

Tel: 01442 875616 / 07971 263588 
16 Middle Road, Berkhamsted, Herts HP4 3EQ 

www.clearwaterplm.com 

LAKE RENOVATION 

contract* 
L I M I T E D 

L a k e R e n o v a t i o n S p e c i a l i s t 

Watercourse De-Silting Ö 
Remodelling 

Bank Protection a Ground Works 
Long Reach a Floating Excavators 

Low Ground Pressure Plant 

For further details Ö brochure: 
Tel: 01788 810854 Fax: 01788 817100 

E-Mail: enquiries@bbfcontracts.com 
v Web Site: www.bbfcontracis.com > 

C A L L : 0 1 9 4 8 6 6 3 0 0 2 
w w w . l i n k s l e l 3 u r a . c o m 

• a t U Q C U Q 
• Ball Stop Fencing 
• Germination Sheets 
• Practice Nets 
• Bunker Membrane 
• Driving Range Nets 
• Target Nets 
• Turf Reinforcement Mesh 

Tel: 0117 9669684 
Fax:OI 17 923 1251 
Email: enquiries@tildenet.co.uk 

pH CONTROL 

STRANCO 
PRODUCTS 

pH control arid dosing systems for 
your irrigation water, for improved 
turf quality. 

For nationwide installation, 
commissioning, service or advice, 
please contact us at> 

STRANCO PRODUCTS 
Priory Works, Tonbridge, Kent TNI 1 OQL 

Tel: 01732 354888 
Fax: 01732 354222 

RA I LWAY S L E E P E R S 

LANDSCAPING 
GRADE SLEEPERS 

S E L E C T E D H A R D W O O D 
A N D T E L E G R A P H P O L E S 

B P C T QUALITY 
D C 9 I PRICES 

M A M M A L S O • • • • • 
C O C K L E S H E L L P A T H M E D I A 

BULK LOADS - DISCOUNTED PRICES 

FINETURF PRODUCTS 
Tel: 01375 361606 

R a i l w a y S l e e p e r s £ 6 . 5 0 e a c h 

N e w U n t r e a t e d O a k £ 1 4 e a c h 

S a n d s t o n e P a v i n g £ 1 2 / m 

O a k T G V F l o o r i n g 

Why Pay More? 

Tel/Fax: 01869 253176 
Mobile: 07976 955382 

http://www.irritechlimited.co.uk
mailto:NSIrrigation@aol.com
mailto:info@ocmis.com
http://www.ocmis.com
mailto:admin@par4.co.uk
http://www.par4.co.uk
mailto:enquiries@oakdale.uk.com
http://www.toro.com
mailto:bill@2ic.co.uk
http://www.2ic.co.uk
mailto:sales@geosynthetic.co.uk
http://www.geosynthetic.co.uk
http://www.clearwaterplm.com
mailto:enquiries@bbfcontracts.com
http://www.bbfcontracis.com
http://www.linkslel3ura.com
mailto:enquiries@tildenet.co.uk


RAILWAY SLEEPERS 
FULL RANGE OF NEW, USED, TREATED 

UNTREATED, HARDWOOD OR SOFTWOOD 
SLEEPERS AND CROSSING TIMBERS 
TELEGRAPH POLES ALSO AVAILABLE 

DELIVERY ANY AREA 
BEST PRICES ON ALL GRADES & SIZES 

Tel:01302 888676 Fax:01302 880547 
website: w w w . s l e e p e r - s u p p l i e s . c o . u k 

Email: sales@sleeper-supplies.co.uk 

ROOT ZONE 

B A N K S A M E N I T Y P R O D U C T S L T D 
SUPPLIERS OF 

F E N D R E S S ™ R O O T Z O N E T O U S G A 
E C O N O M Y R O O T Z O N E 

D I V O T M I X E S 
0 1 8 5 8 4 6 4 3 4 6 / 4 3 3 0 0 3 

www.banksamenity .co.uk 

RUBBER CRUMB 

T h e use of R U B B E R C R U M B on 
grass as top dressing has been 

granted a P A T E N T in the U K and 
Ireland under N u m b e r E P 0 7 8 8 3 0 I B I 

T E B B U T T A S S O . 
A R E T H E L I C E N S E E S 

wi th C R O W N III rubber c rumb Turf 
Re inforcement , the l icensed product 

Contac t Tebbutt Asso. 
on 01253 342003 or Fax 01253 346644 

SECURITY 

SECURITY THAT WORKS 
A 

Thiefbeaters 
THEFT RISK MANAGEMENT 

0 8 0 0 0 8 3 3 0 6 6 
T r a c k i n g s o l u t i o n s 

i m m o b i l i s a t i o n s o l u t i o n s 
I d e n t i f i c a t i o n & t h e f t d e t e r r e n t s y s t e m s 

I n s u r a n c e a p p r o v e d 

www. thiefbeaters .co.uk 

SEED DRILLING 

C H G R O U N D S M A I N T E N A N C E L T D 

D r y A u t u m n ? 

P o o r S w a r d R e c o v e r y ? 

F o r c o m p e t i t i v e Grass Seed suppl y 

a n d d r i l l i n g w i t h 

V a d e r s t a d Rapid T u r f dri l l 

C o n t a c t CH G r o u n d s Maintenance L t d 

Quality Granite S ignage for the Golf 
and Leisure Industry, f rom Golf Tee 
S igns, a division of R C Marble. 

e: sales@golfteesians.co.uk 
w: www.golfteesigns.co.uk 
t: 01422 345990 
Granite Works, 
158a Ovenden Road, 
Ovenden, Halifax HX3 5QG 

SOIL CONDITIONERS 

The Vital Link 
T h e v i t a l l i n k t o n a t u r a l t u r f g r a s s 

m a n a g e m e n t a n d r o o t z o n e t e c h n o l o g y 

" a s n a t u r e i n t e n d e d " 

T e l : 0 1 5 4 3 4 5 0 7 5 7 

e - m a i l : e a r t h t e c l t d i n f o @ y a h o o . c o . u k 

TOP DRESSINGS 

B A N K S A M E N I T Y P R O D U C T S L T D 
EXCLUSIVE MANUFACTURERS OF 

F E N D R E S S G R E E N T O P ™ & 
F E N D R E S S ™ T O P D R E S S I N G S 

SUPERIOR, CONSISTENT TOP DRESSINGS 

O I 8 5 8 4 6 4 3 4 6 / 433OO3 
www.banksamenity .co.uk 

J=BOURNE='BI 
Manufacturers of quality dressings, including 
green compost, fensoil & loams, for fairways, 

greens & tees, in loads of all sizes 
Tel: (01797) 2 5 2 2 9 8 Fax: (01797) 2 5 3 1 1 5 

w w w . b o u r n e . u k . c o m 

LOVÊE LTD 
QUARRY & CONCRETE PRODUCTS 

P r o d u c e r s of q u a l i t y T o p d r e s s i n g s , 
S p e c i a l i s t s a n d s , R o o t z o n e s o i l s , 

Gr i t , G r a v e l a n d P a t h w a y m a t e r i a l s 
for G o l f C o u r s e s , P l a y i n g F i e l d s 

a n d S p o r t s P i t c h e s 

Cowbog, New Pitsligo, Fraserburgh, 
Aberdeenshire, AB43 6PR 

Tel 01771 653777 
Fax: 01771 653527 

TREES TREES TREES 
For e v e r y t h i n g to d o with t rees in the 
go l f ing l a n d s c a p e , p l a n n i n g to p lant ing , 
fe l l ing a n d g r a n t a p p l i c a t i o n s . L o n g 
t e r m m a i n t e n a n c e p r o g r a m m e s a n d 
m a n a g e m e n t p l a n s for the Mil lennium. 

Nat ionwide. 

DOLLAR - DURHAM - RETFORD - CHESTER 

E A M O N N W A L L & C O 
W O O D L A N D DESIGN A N D MANAGEMENT 
TEL: 01259 743212 FAX: 01259 743073 

FAST-GROWING 

G r o w t h o f 6-8 f e e t p e r y e a r 

Fo r rapid i m p r o v e m e n t to n e w 
a n d deve l op ing Gol f C o u r s e s 

Hybrid Poplars used for specimen and group plantings 
to make handsome trees and perimeter windbreaks. 

Hybrid Willows used for screens, hedges, 
wind-breaks, and dense cover on course. 
Both are tolerant of poor soils and sites 

and require little post-planting care. 
All sizes available from 12 inch slips to 

8 foot well-rooted trees. 
Prices including delivery to most areas from 

£42 per 100, plus VAT or £380 per 1000, plus VAT 
Free information pack and advice without obligation 

Phone John or Monica Spanton-Coates on 
01404 812229 or Fax on 01404 815800 

Bowhayes Trees Ltd, Lowlands Farm, Toadpit Lane, 
Ottery, St Mary, Devon EX11 1LQ 

or visit www.bowhayestrees.co.uk 

Tillers Turf 
growers o f f i n e turf 

SPECIALITY TURF FOR GOLF 
(2004) 

R O O T Z O N E T U R F F O R G R E E N S 

G r o w n on U S G A rootzone 
and m o w n at 8 m m 

Predominantly bent sward 

T U R F F O R T E E S , S U R R O U N D S A N D 

A P P R O A C H E S 

Top cult ivars, inc luding 
Bargo ld , B a r c r o w n , A b e r i m p 

Tel: 01652 678 000 
E m a i l : i n f o @ t i l l e r s t u r f . c o . u k 

VERTIDRAINING HIRE 

NATIONWIDE 
VERTIDRAIN HIRE 

SELF OPERATED 
OR WITH OPERATOR 

TRACTOR WITH 1.6m 
£500 PER WEEK 

TRACTOR WITH 2m 
£700 PER WEEK 

TEL: 01522 869100 
www.counitygrass.co.uk 

PETER M A N N I N G T 0 N 

Specialist Verti-Drain Contractor for the South 
For greens, tees, fairways and sportsgrounds 
Experienced operator, competitive prices and reliable service 

Tel/Fax Peter on 01580 861211 
or Mobile 07850 612061 

1 White Horse Cottages, Silverhill, Hurst Green, 
Etchingham, East Sussex TN19 7QA 

WORTH 
DRAINING 

VERTI-DRAIN H IRE 2.5 & 1.6M 
SAND S P R E A D I N G & O V E R S E E D I N G 

2M B L E C G R O U N D B R E A K E R FOR H IRE 
Distance no object 

Tel/Fax: 0 1 4 7 6 550266 
M o b i l e : 0 7 8 5 5 431120 

E m a i l : b l o o d w o r t h @ o n e t e l . n e t . u k 

WASTE/WASH WATER 
TREATMENT 

BYWATER 
the w a s h w a t e r r e c o v e r y s p e c i a l i s t s 

tractive wasn water 
recovery systems for 
remote washing and full 
environmental compliance 

• Competitively priced 
• No drainage required 
• Reduced water costs 
• Low maintenance 
• Clean recycled water 
• Small footprint 
• Indoor/outdoor option 

Ü 1 
tractive wasn water 
recovery systems for 
remote washing and full 
environmental compliance 

• Competitively priced 
• No drainage required 
• Reduced water costs 
• Low maintenance 
• Clean recycled water 
• Small footprint 
• Indoor/outdoor option 

The ENZYMATIC 15 wash 
water recycler. Designed £r 
built in the UK by ByWater 

Tel: 01530 563388 Fax: 01530 563399 
Email: sales@bywaterservices.co.uk 
Web: www.bywaterservices.co.uk 

f j W A S T E W A T E R 
T R E A T M E N T 

S Y S T E M S 

The latest in biological wastewater treatment 

Tel: 01425 476261 
Fax: 01425 472380 

email: sales@hydroscape.co.uk 

W a s t e j ^ W a t e r 
B I O L O G I C A L V E H I C L E & 

E Q U I P M E N T W A S H - O F F S Y S T E M S 

E S D W a s t e 2 W a t e r Europe Ltd. 
Tel: 01782 373 878 
Fax: 01782 373 763 

E-mail: in fo@waste2water .com 
Web : www.waste2water .com 

WEED CONTROL 

complete 
weed control 

NATIONWIDE CONTRACTING SERVICE 

• Weed Control 

:Total 

: Selective 

:Aquatic 

Moss Control - Fertiliser Application 

Disease & Pest Control • Grass Growth Control 

Freephone: 0800 7832884 
www.completeweedcontrol.co.uk 

Earth Quaking, hollow 
tining, core collection, 

over seeding, fertilizing, top 
dressing. All sportsground 
8t golf renovation works 

undertaken 
Please call Alistair Moore on: 

01283 210456 or 07889 771341 

Chesham, Bucks 
Tel: 01494 758208 

www.chgrounds.com 
e-mail: info@chgrounds.com 

http://www.sleeper-supplies.co.uk
mailto:sales@sleeper-supplies.co.uk
http://www.banksamenity.co.uk
mailto:sales@golfteesians.co.uk
http://www.golfteesigns.co.uk
mailto:earthtecltdinfo@yahoo.co.uk
http://www.banksamenity.co.uk
http://www.bourne.uk.com
http://www.bowhayestrees.co.uk
mailto:info@tillersturf.co.uk
http://www.counitygrass.co.uk
mailto:bloodworth@onetel.net.uk
mailto:sales@bywaterservices.co.uk
http://www.bywaterservices.co.uk
mailto:sales@hydroscape.co.uk
mailto:info@waste2water.com
http://www.waste2water.com
http://www.completeweedcontrol.co.uk
http://www.chgrounds.com
mailto:info@chgrounds.com


CLASSIFIED 
T ^ S T ^ T T 1 "bsSSÎ 

USED & EX DEMO 
MACHINERY FOR SALE 

Toro GR3100 ride-on greensmower 
fitted with 8 blade reels "1994" 
1,618 hours £2,500+v 

Toro Reelmaster 6700-D 
Fairway Mower 7x7 blade units, 
4WD '1999' 1,300hrs £9,500+VAT 

Toro Greensmaster 3250-D 3WD fitted with 
8 blade 4 bolt cutting units, backlap/Variable 
reel speed and leak detection, 
1,342 hours 3 years old. £11,000+VAT 

Toro Greensmaster 3250-D 2WD fitted with 
8 blade 4 bolt cutting units, backlap/Variable 
reel speed and leak detection, 
1,082 hours 3 years old. £9,300+VAT 

Ex-demo Toro Reelmaster 6500-D 4WD 
fairway mower fitted with 7 blade cutting 
units, front and rear roller scrapers. 
357 hours £24,000+VAT 

Ex-demo Toro Groundsmaster 4000-D 
4WD triple deck ride-on rotary 
mower, 386 hours. £26,000+VAT 

Ex-demo Toro Workman 2110 utility vehicle 
c/w electric tip kit, 110 hours. £5,300+VAT 

Ex-demo Toro Reelmaster 5500-D 4WD fitted 
with 7 blade cutting units and rear rotating 
roller brush kits. 230 hours. £23,000+VAT 

Phone: 01825 872070 
email: sales@john-shaw.co.uk 

POSITION WANTED 
Qualified, hardworking 23 year old 

with 6 years greenkeeping experience. 
Currently working at Pinehurst 
Golf & Country Club in the USA. 
Returning to Scotland 12th May. 
Qualifications: HNC Golf Course 
Management, NC Greenkeeping, 

PA1 Spraying. 

Experience of operating all types of 
Machinery, chain saw, spraying, 

Construction, irrigation and drainage. 
Good man management skills, 

hands on, hard working, committed. 
Own Transport. 

Excellent references. 
For full CV tel: 07880 726011 

Or e-mail garsemple@hotmail.com 
JS/149/04 

LOOKING FOR A NEW 
JOB IN GREENKEEPING? 
Advertise your experience 
& skills in the Classified Job 
Shop section from £25.00. 

PRICES ARE AS FOLLOWS: 
Up to 5cm £25.00+VAT 

Up to 10cm £35.00+VAT 

Up to 15cm £45.00+VAT 

Contact the Sales team on 
01347 833800 for further 
information. 

Recruitment 

QUALIFIED 
GREENKEEPER 

Foxhills is a spectacular 400 acre club and resort in Surrey. 
And it's not just our guests that enjoy our pools, 

golf course, tennis courts and many other superb facilities, 
because as a full time member of our team, you'll be 

able to use them all in your free time. 

Our courses comprise of 2 championship standard 
courses and a 9 hole academy course. 

We are currently looking for an experienced, highly motivated 
person that will work within our ambitious team of professionals. 

With this position we offer a competitive 
salary and benefit package. 

For full details on our benefits package and more information 
about Foxhills, visit our website at www.foxhills.co.uk. 

Stonehill Road, Ottershaw, Surrey KT16 OEL 

TWO REGIONAL ADMINISTRATORS 
REQUIRED BY BIGGA 

Due to retirement the British and 
International Golf Greenkeepers 
Association is looking to recruit two 
part-time Regional Administrators, 
one for the South East Region and 
one for the South West and South 
Wales Region. The Regional 
Administrator is a member of the 
permanent staff and acts as the main 

link between Headquarters and a region and it's respective 
sections and members. Working from home you should 
have an understanding of the game of golf, the workings 
of golf clubs and the role of the greenkeeper. The position 
requires attendance at quarterly regional board meetings 
where you will be expected to take the minutes as well as 

ensure that the meetings and affairs of the region and 
sections are run in accordance with the Association's 
constitution. You will liase with Headquarters in developing 
the membership base and will also be responsible for the 
organisation of regional events and member support, this 
involves frequent travel and an occasional night away from 
home. It is envisaged that the job will take an average of 
between 25 and 30 hours per week for which a 
competitive salary will be paid together with the provision 
of an Association car. 

For an informal discussion on either post please 
contact John Pemberton (Chief Executive) on 
01347 833800 and to whom written 
applications, including C.Vf should be made. 

British and International Golf Greenkeepers Association, BIGGA House, Aldwark, Aine, York Y061 1UF 

mailto:sales@john-shaw.co.uk
mailto:garsemple@hotmail.com
http://www.foxhills.co.uk

